STOWLANGTOFT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MONDAY 16th March 2015 AT 7.15 PM

THE MEETING ROOM, ST GEORGE’S ROAD
Present : Cllrs D D’Lima, J Catchpole, J Orlopp, J Godfrey, N Kaines, S Wilkinson; M Sherwood and members of the public.   Mrs M Gardiner (clerk) was also in attendance.
The Chairman welcomed Councillor Sherwood to the meeting.

Councillor S Wilkinson tendered his resignation from the end of this meeting.  The Chairman and all the Councillors thanked Cllr Wilkinson for all his contributions to the parish, especially his work with Speedwatch.  He stated that he is happy to continue to co-ordinate Speedwatch.
1
Apologies for absence:- District Councillor R Barker. 

2 
Declarations of interest: Cllr Catchpole expressed an interest in the Street Farm planning application. 
3 
Public Forum:  There is an overhanging hedge near the Reading Room which is causing problems when large vehicles pass each other.  It has been trimmed recently but needs more.  The Chairman will visit the site and contact the owner if necessary,
4
County Councillors Report:   
Council 12th February (venue Endeavour House)
As is usual for the meeting in February the only item on the agenda was the budget for the financial year 2015/16 and the Medium Term Financial Plan.  The Council meeting debated the Budget and also the alternative budget put forward by the Labour Party.  At the closing vote the budget set by the Conservative administration was passed: a further year with no council tax increase for the SCC proportion of the council tax bill, savings of £38m in the next year.
Council 19th March (venue Endeavour House)
Currently there is a council meeting set in the diary for Thursday 19th March however there are no items listed on the Forward Plan so I cannot report what is likely to be debated.
Cabinet 24th March 
There are three main items on the published Forward Work Plan for this meeting.

The first item is that of Revisions to Highways Maintenance Standards.  This is a proposal to revise the standards associated with small scale  repairs to the Highway.   The second item is related to Admissions to schools for 2016/16 and the third item is to endorse the Deben Estuary Plan.  At the time of writing there are no papers published but these will be available on the website approx 10 working days before the meeting.
Scrutiny Meeting including review of the Childrens Centres Cabinet decision  

The Scrutiny meeting on 11th February reviewed the Cabinet decision regarding the closure of some Childrens Centres.   It was a close decision but it was referred back to Cabinet.  

The main part of the meeting was reviewing progress on Suffolk Broadband.  A newsletter is issued every three months or so and I this is the link to the latest newsletter:- http://www.betterbroadbandsuffolk.com/Page.aspx?ID=33

Election May 7th

The General Election and Mid Suffolk District Council election are taking place on 
May 7th and I will be playing an active role in both.  There is a moratorium on certain 
activities.

All committee papers are published on-line from the SCC website www.suffolk.gov.uk
5
District Councillor's report – none available
6
Police Report:

The Chairman read the report:


Crime - There has been no crime recorded in your parish since your last meeting:

Priorities - The next Area Forum and Priority Setting Meeting will be at 


The Village Hall, High Street, Thorndon from 7:30pm to 8:30pm on Monday 27th 
April 2015. 

Members of the public are welcome and encouraged to attend. Please visit the local 
SNT web site for details of SNT surgeries and public events. 

The current priorities set on Monday 5th January 2015 are:
1 
Reducing rural crime and incidents of hare coursing.

2
Speeding.

Additional Information

Your local team is always willing to assist with crime prevention, and can often assist with inexpensive methods of helping you ensure your property is better secured. Feel free to contact us on the details included in this report with any questions or concerns.

Speedwatch – Cllr Wilkinson met with PCSO Clarkson in February.  At the second meeting the Highways Officer also attended.  He stood on the church bank to check that visibility was the required 300 yards in either direction.  He agreed to waive the normally required escape route!  He decreed that this was a suitable position for the Speedwatch volunteer to stand.  Councillors are not sure what has changed about this site during the last two and a half years of discussions but are happy with this decision.  We now need to source a speed-gun and volunteers.   We may be able to share a gun with Walsham-le-Willows and we can approach our County Councillor for a grant from her Amenity Fund.  Cllr Wilkinson will call a meeting of prospective volunteers.
Councillors reported that the last visit of the police speed van took place at mid-day which is not the best time to catch speeding traffic.
Neighbourhood Watch
Do we need a NW co-ordinator? It can help people be more proactive and observant. He/she would be a point of contact for the police and cascade information to representatives from different areas of the village.

For the Annual Parish Meeting agenda.
7
Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 19th January 2015:

The minutes were read and approved by Councillors as a true record, after which they were duly signed by the Chairman. 

8
Clerk’s report: 


Councillors brought their completed election papers to the meeting as the clerk had 
offered to deliver them to MSDC.
9
Transparency code – Councillors were reminded of the need to comply with this code from March 2015. Councillors want to ensure that any minutes not agreed at a parish council meeting are clearly marked as draft minutes on the website. Cllr N Kaines proposed the motion to comply and it was seconded by Cllr Godfrey.


Councillors also agreed to accept summons to attend parish council meetings by email or postal or hand delivery. 
10
Planning matters:

0581/15 – Street Farm, The Street, Stowlangtoft


Change of use and conversion of agricultural buildings to create one 3 bed unit, one 4 bed unit and one 5 bed unit and erection of outbuildings for garaging and ancillary domestic use.  (Resubmission consent 2143/10 revised scheme)


Councillors agreed unanimously that they have no objection to this application.

Mr Godfrey attended a planning meeting discussing rural growth at MSDC on behalf of the parish council. Without a Neighbourhood Plan we have little bargaining power to stop undesirable building in the village. Councillors agreed not to go forward with a Plan considering the time and cost element of preparation and the fact that there is no suitable land available.
11 
Highway matters:  

Repairs at Church View junction will be checked soon.


Collapse of the footpath sign by the church was reported on 12th March.


Traffic speed signs – for future agenda.

12
Finance Report: payments were agreed and cheques signed. 


Draft end-of-year accounts were circulated.


The first issue of Village and Church News has been received.  Councillors confirmed that they will be prepared to make a donation of £50 towards delivering this magazine to every resident.


A cheque for £0.30 has been received from HM Treasury.  This will not be banked as it is thought it might be a scam. 
13
Correspondence: 

Clerks & Councils Direct – March


Magpas


Age UK Suffolk


Garden Services
.
14
Open Forum

Cllr Wilkinson reminded Councillors that when considering amenities in the village, 
we should remember that the Dark Horse is now a 'pub' where visitors can just have 
a drink if they wish.  Food is, of course, still served. 


Litter-pick –  22nd March at 9.30am.  Fliers have been delivered to all resident.  Litter 
already collected included debris from car accidents.


The village sign is looking good at the moment surrounded by daffodils planted by 
Cllr Godfrey.  Thanks to her.

Councillors discussed the ownership of the 'spare' piece of land at the top of Church 
View.  Residents have strimmed the land and cleared some of the undergrowth to 
tidy it up.  Perhaps bird or owl boxes could be put on the trees.


The Social Committee met recently to discuss finance.

Councillors wondered if the committee might be prepared to purchase the telephone box if it were to be de-commissioned.  A communication has been received from BT.  Clerk to check if our box is on the list.

They may fund a seat outside the church.

Cllr Orlopp will clean the existing seat on the church bank when the weather is suitable.
15
Date of next meeting  Monday 18th May 2015 in the Meeting Room, St George's Road. The Annual Parish Meeting will start at 7.00pm followed by the Parish Council AGM at 7.30pm.
.
